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President’s Report 

Tracy 

Dear Members, 

I hope everyone is having a great year? 

Our conference is coming around quickly & we would love all our members to attend if possible. 

This invitation is extended to our Life Members also. If anyone requires any extra information, 

please contact Kate or myself. 

The cost of running a conference in the city area is high so we need all of your support. 

We are doing several workshops as members have asked for hands on training in feedback from 

other conferences. You will get most of your yearly CPD hours by attending the whole 3 days. The 

venue is central in the city of Parramatta with lots to do! As suggested, the apartment type accom-

modation is affordable & especially if you have a group booking. 

The draft program sent out may change but will still have many informative speakers & topics. 

Check out www.atparramatta.com for more information.  
We are in dire straits retaining clinical advisors! Please consider doing this valuable role for future 

students in audiometry that may boost your workforce. Contact Kate to see if you meet the criteria. 

If you don’t like to do public speaking & case studies in front of peers, but are great one on one, 

please consider our other options for presentations. It is a rewarding role working with your peers. 

We have been lucky to have a regular flow of audiometry nurse students doing the course. 

Some have been funded by a scholarship, LHD’s or paid themselves. Once they have completed 

the course & working in the clinics it is important to continue the support & guidance in their prac-

tice. Often new nurses are working in an isolated community and need a mentor. 

If anyone requires information on equipment calibration at the conference please contact us asap. 

I have provided a “committee snipit” update of what we are up to in the Newsletter. 

Please contact the committee if you have any concerns. 

Take care, 

 

http://www.atparramatta.com
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ANAA Inc  Website 
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Memberships being due as of the 1
st

 Of July.  

 

Please keep an eye on your email for renewal invoice. 

Kate has Big pond emails are bouncing back and not being delivered. 
If you or a colleague don’t receive an invoice early July please contact 

Kate our treasurer. Work e-mail addresses are usually a safer bet 

 

Welcome to our Newest Members  

Full members 

Liana Toohey from Maitland   & Gabrielle Noun from Sydney.  

Both completed the Audiometry course at the end of 2022. 

Associate member 

Mary Petrie from Western Australia. 

 

And congratulations to our latest ANAA Inc scholarship recipient  

Melissa Dorman from the Singleton area. 

 

 

Members News 
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2023 ANAA Inc Conference 2023 

Draft Programme  
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Please download the attached PDF application for Clinical Advisor and sub-

mit to Kate. 
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Committee Snippets 
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Letter from our Life Member 
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This is our dinner night at our clinical skills workshop in   

Tamworth 14 and 15th March 

Hopefully there are other photos of the days as not all could make it to 
dinner. Lucy and Purna did a wonderful effort with organisation. 

Please send in your photos for publication. We love to see our members  
feature.   

Tamworth  

Clinical Skills Workshop 
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Exciting News!  

Join Us on the Nurses Collective Platform  

The Nurse Break Website 

Dear Members,  

We are thrilled to announce that the Audiometry Nurses Association of Australia (ANAA Inc.) is joining the Nurses Collective 
platform, connecting our vibrant community of hearing health professionals with nurses across Australia. As an association 
dedicated to advancing audiometry nursing, we believe that joining Nurses Collective will provide us with a unique oppor-
tunity to connect, collaborate, and grow as professionals in the healthcare industry. 

We aim to create a dynamic and inclusive space where audiometry nurses can network, share knowledge, and engage with 
a wider nursing community. We are excited to share that the ANAA Inc. will have its own private forum, group, resources, 
and guides within the platform. However, being a member of our private community on Nurses Collective means you can 
still explore and join other groups of your interest around Australia, participate in discussions, and access exclusive content 
and discounts—all for free! It's a fantastic chance to broaden your professional horizons and connect with nursing peers 
from various specialties.  

To join ANAA on the Nurses Collective platform, simply follow these steps:  

1. Visit the Nurses Collective website at http://secure-web.cisco.com/1Prg5eqZI6aXfHIVNtr2HuuzAokTzK9qi1ou-N4P9Y-
oLqRvsHVNgpPNOh2ARvC8kXYVsUsZrW2Bo50UGXCQo6xjZMyR7sCoH6NRJGkoQCbG4v-E22dKC-
0qplWaCgAZZREIJdpuKs4XpaHpsNchO5qgsJZacfZfmMJZzAjDYYkRL-
ZA_oKrDSyx5XYTi6aYjxBj5UZE35Y1jiaswuFbzOsnf24UnlpfMM1o2xq69ZoZuebNSejbdpnGAEaGBDwJO69aFOiHPylMISE
NCanvtxhxoVRAxhUtfR23GIJ0dOb23d_FXWuuEf2e0gEOeP01z891Wk5_g6wllYsMzgcELKawo5OKL5U5YTjDq0gFKRWp
UFHl4hD97cmzbCqcoeSSeuY51sNn_5HA25Op2f7zyZNcOmQVdVAs7v_tgKaQOIzjUkYBQzh5oC_Ol6bTETevYWE2lyn21j
duiqeVltkoLTw7XmVdPqBoBknEw8nR1z4LU/http%3A%2F%2Fwww.nursescollective.org 

2. Register using your email address and complete the quick registration process. (It takes just 30 seconds!) 

3. Check your email (including spam/junk folders) for a registration confirmation. 

4. Click the confirmation link in the email to approve your registration. 

5. Create your profile to showcase your professional background and interests. 

6. Navigate to the "Groups" tab --> "Colleges & Associations" tab and join the private ANAA group to connect with fellow 
audiometry nurses. 

That's it! In just a few simple steps, you'll become part of our new community, where you can explore resources, engage in 
discussions, and access exclusive content. We believe that this collaboration will foster growth, professional development, 
and new opportunities within the audiometry nursing field. Should you have any questions or need further assistance, 
please feel free to reach out to the ANAA Inc. team directly.  

Thank you for your continued support and dedication to advancing audiometry nursing. We look forward to welcoming you 
on the Nurses Collective platform and witnessing the exciting connections and collaborations that will unfold.  

Warm regards,  

Tracy Hawes  

President 

Audiometry Nurses Association of Australia Inc.  
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Conclusions:- 

Taken together, the current evidence documents the large prevalence of bacterial biofilms in 
adenoidal and middle ear samples taken from children with chronic adenoiditis with or without 
middle ear disease.  

This finding could suggest that otopathogenic nasopharyngeal biofilm is involved in the development 
and perpetuation of chronic adenoiditis.  

Subsequently, chronic biofilm-sustained adenoiditis may act as a possible risk factor to exacerbate 
adenoiditis-associated middle ear infections by predisposing some patients to developing independ-
ent and recalcitrant recurrent or chronic middle ear diseases such as RAOM, CSOM, and chronic oti-
tis media associated with cholesteatoma.  

The involvement of bacterial nasopharyngeal/adenoidal biofilm in OME is questionable.  

In addition, in most studies, it is unclear whether biofilm producers are indeed highly and po-
tentially virulent due to as over-producing toxins, having high biological fitness and/or being 
highly adhesive, or whether biofilm is solely generated as a result of repeated or chronic in-
fections, when then act as dormant cells.  

Therefore, no definitive conclusions about the pathogenic role of nasopharyngeal/adenoidal 
biofilm in the development of middle ear disease can be drawn.  

Surgical debridement is still the treatment of choice for eradicating nasopharyngeal biofilms, but sci-
entific efforts should be made to test alternative non-surgical treatment strategies  

 

Received: 21 March 2019; Accepted: 10 May 2019; Published: 13 May 2019  
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Remember we have an education fund to support our 

Members to attend these events. 

Please apply to our treasurer. 
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